Dear Mr. Morgan:

I read with interest the recent reports in Spokane where City Officials were touting the credit worthiness of Spokane and your recent S & P report upgrading it status to AA from AA-.  Yes, the financial position of the City of Spokane has considerably improved but the reasons for this have been obscured from the citizens and bond investors.  The structural reasons for the down grading of Spokane's credit rating likely continue to exist and may put further bonds at risk.  

Since the SEC does not regulate municipal bonds, it falls to the rating agencies to advise investors of situations that may affect decisions to purchase these bonds.  I believe you have both an ethical and fiduciary duty to make full disclosures in your reports. Such failures in the past led to our recent economic meltdown when the credit worthiness of mortgage back securities came into question in the market place.  Credit rating entities were somewhat complicit in allowing this to happen by there not disclosing the true market risk which was grossly underestimated.  

Please see my attached complaint I filed with the WA State Board of Accountancy re Mr. Gavin Cooley the City of Spokane's CFO.  Specifically Mr. Cooley's name was displayed on the City Treasurer's Dept web site as chair of its investment committee (See screen print in my complaint).  Mr. Cooley was a CPA but allowed his license to expire in 2006.  The City was aware of this but this web page continued to exist until yesterday.  I don't know if your analysis if this was a factor in your consideration of the credit worthiness of the City of Spokane or other bond investors and raters but I thought I would bring this to your attention.

Ultimately as I taxpayer that will pay the interests on the bonds the City issues and indebted for the principal, I don't want to do any thing that will affect the interest rate the City has to pay for its bonds.  With that said I believe there are some immediate structural changes that must occur re transparency of the City's financial actions.  You can aid the citizens of Spokane to accomplish this task by leveraging the power of your bond ratings reports to force these corrections to be made by the City of Spokane.  Bare in mind the RPS bond fraud in as much as swindled the citizens of Spokane of some $45M.  Also it is my understanding that there were four "findings" in the latest 2008 federal audit report.  If these structural changes do not occur I’m afraid these continued "robberies" of the public treasury will continue to occur. 

Let me caution you I believe that there is a criminal enterprise as defined in RICO operating in Spokane that makes raids on the public treasury to support its own private interests.  This is in essence what happened with the RPS bond fraud et al.  I base my opinion on the collective investigative reporting of Tim Connor and Larry Shook re the RPS bond fraud (Camas Magazine Reporting and Girl From Hot Springs), the IRS' own finding disallowing the tax-exempt status of these bonds, and the institutional bond investors own 91-point "Omnibus Statement of Facts" in their successful civil bond fraud case and my own investigation re Mr. Cooley's misrepresentation of his CPA status.  

Your silence and or failure to at least inform your customers or perhaps more positively in support of the citizens of Spokane to require structural changes in the City of Spokane to maintain its current bond rating, could make S & P a party to a later civil RICO action.

I will forward several emails containing my complaint against Mr. Cooley

Sincerely,


Det. Ron Wright (Retired)

3327 N. Indian Trail Rd., PMB 135
Spokane, WA 99208
[Note: slight format change and typo corrections]

